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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 1252-A

COMMITTEE: Environmental Protection

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to establishing a sustainable energy loan program
	SPONSORS: Council Members Constantinides, the Speaker (Council Member Johnson), Cumbo, Richards, Lander, Ampry-Samuel, Yeger, Espinal, Brannan, Levin, and Kallos, (in conjunction with the Mayor)


[bookmark: _GoBack]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1252-A would establish a sustainable energy loan program, called the Property Assessed Clean Energy (PACE) program, for the purposes of providing certain building owners with funding for the installation of renewable energy systems or energy efficiency improvements.
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY19
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$320,000
	$320,000

	Net
	$0
	($320,000)
	($320,000)


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be an impact of $320,000 per year resulting from the enactment of Proposed Intro. 1252-A. The NYC Mayor's Office of Sustainability (MOS) selected non-profit NYCEEC as the third-party administrator of the PACE program on behalf of the City. PACE is a financing program that will allow private lenders to make loans directly to building owners. MOS expects to hire one Senior Policy Advisor to supervise the program and initiatives related to financing energy efficiency, budgeted at $90,000 per year. The funding for the financing will not come from City tax levy money, rather it will be funded using federal or State money. Therefore, the costs for the City to implement the requirements of this legislation are administrative costs. It is estimated that the cost for NYEEC to administer the loan program will be approximately $230,000 in OTPS cost per year until Fiscal 2026, when loan origination fees are expected to cover the administrative costs. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Fund
SOURCES OF INFORMATION:  City Council Finance Division
				Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Jonathan Seltzer, Senior Financial Analyst
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
				Crilhien R. Francisco, Unit Head
				Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1252 on November 28, 2018 and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection. A hearing was held by the Committee on Environmental Protection on December 4, 2018 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1252-A, will be considered by the Committee on Environmental Protection on April 18, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee on Environmental Protection, Proposed Intro. No. 1252-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on April 18, 2019. 
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